
January 2019

Parish Council Meetings

****Please note change of date****

The next meeting will be held on

Thursday, 17th January 2019 in the

Annexe of Coverdale Memorial Hall,

Carlton and will commence at

7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.

www.parish-council/carltontown

If you would like to include an item in the March Village Newsletter, please contact Marina Briggs, the Parish Clerk, as above.

Happy New Year and best wishes for 2019 from all the Councillors!

Parish Council Website

If you would like a village event displayed on the parish website or

newsletter, please contact the Parish Clerk. Please remember that you

can refer to the website for Parish Council minutes, meeting agendas,

information papers, newsletters and general village information.

Village Precept 2019/20
Following discussions at the last

Parish Council meeting, the Council

have resolved to maintain the village

precept for 2019/20 at £10,000.
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Village Water Supply

Over the winter months please check the lagging on your pipes and

do not run water through taps to stop them from freezing. If you are

not going to occupy your home please think about draining your

water system. If you see water where you haven’t before, please

report it to the water committee, as it may be a leak! Please

remember that leaks on the household service pipe connected to the

water main are the householders' responsibility. If you cannot be

contacted the Council will have leaks repaired by a contractor and

charge for any work carried out.

Memorial Hall Bookings

Bookings for the Memorial Hall and Annexe

can be made through Rachel Smith from

Melmerby on 640275 or email

rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

The annexe is ideal for small parties and

meetings and can be hired for £6/hr. The main

hall can be hired for larger events at £8/hr.

Friends of Coverham Church Fund

The aim of the Friends of Coverham Church Fund is to support the 

existing work of the Churches Conservation Trust who now own 

Coverham Church.  The Trust is able to provide the funding for the basic 

maintenance of the fabric of the Church, on an annual basis.  However, 

we have seen a need to take on specific projects, beyond the CCT’s 

finance, such as the restoration of the gravestones, tree surgery and 

general maintenance of the graveyard and its paths, walls and fences, 

together with more specific projects such as refurbishing the inner and 

outer entrance doors.

If you would like some more information on how to support the Fund, 

please contact Susie Wood 640415 or Anne Readshaw  640448.

Colder Weather on its way!!

If you are struggling to get out for shopping or prescriptions or

need assistance getting to an appointment at the surgery in

Leyburn, please call our Village Help coordinator, Margaret

Simpson ( 640200), who has a list of willing volunteers who

can help! If you are happy to be added to the list of helpers, then

we would also be pleased to hear from you. In Margaret’s

absence the list of helpers is kept by Marina Briggs (640058).

THANK YOU!!
A community Christmas party held in the Annexe at Carlton Memorial Hall

on Thursday 20th December raised £110 from generous donations given

by the party goers. It has been decided to give this to the new Sir Robert

Ogden Macmillan cancer wing at the Friar age Hospital Northallerton.Carrol

Thomas would like to thank everyone for their contributions.

Neve Suttill, Josh and Jamie Dent have raised a fantastic £50 for Guide

Dogs to the Blind from carol singing around the village. Well done to you all

- such a lovely gesture!

mailto:rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

